
Mr. John Iskyan 
6430 North estern A venue 
Oklahoma City, <ldahoma 73116 

Dear Mr. tskyan: 

October 31, 1973 

We are most appreciative of youl" generous gift of $100 
made to the rmenian Diocese on the occasion of 
Father Arnal Kasparian's visit, as well as the cordiality 
you showed. 

Father Arnal~ stopped in several cities, celebrating t 
Divine Liturgy in Houston and visiting communities else­
where, and v e are happy that he wa-s accorded the best 
of receptions everywhere. 

Thank you again and very best wishes. 

Enclosure 

JA/vb 

Sincerely, 

Jack Antreassian 
Executive Director 


